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Gravel Driveways 
Frequently Asked Questions 
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Why are gravel driveways considered impervious? 
Gravel driveways are considered impervious because they prevent infiltration, which results in 
stormwater flowing off these surfaces at a higher rate than pervious surfaces.  This is typically 
due to compaction of the underlying soil and stones by vehicles. 
 
Who else classifies gravel as 
impervious? 
The City is following a nationally 
accepted standard by classifying 
gravel as impervious.  In Virginia, the 
Department of Environmental Quality 
publishes the Virginia Stormwater 
Management Handbook, which 
defines impervious as, “a surface 
composed of any material that 
significantly impedes or prevents 
natural infiltration of water into soil. 
Impervious surfaces include, but are 
not limited to, roofs, buildings, 
streets, parking areas, and any 
concrete, asphalt, or compacted 
gravel surface.” The table provided 
to the right illustrates gravel’s level of 
imperviousness as compared to 
other types of cover. To the right of 
each cover type you’ll see a series of 
numbers.  Depending on the specific 
situation and soil type (well-drained 
[A] to poorly-drained [D]) an engineer 
assigns the appropriate runoff value. 
Gravel is listed as impervious and 
ranges between 76 and 91. Higher 
values indicate higher rates of runoff. 
 
I poured water on my driveway and it disappeared.  Is it really impervious? 
Not all gravel driveways are created and maintained equally.  While some driveways may hold 
water to some degree there are others that are poorly drained and have a high amount of runoff.  
Over time gravel driveways collect debris/dirt and compact into an impervious layer, which is 
what makes them effective, hard surfaces for vehicles. 
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Can I get credit for my gravel driveway? 
There is currently no credit available for gravel driveways.  Since there are varying levels of 
permeability in the upper stone layer of gravel driveways it would be difficult for the City to 
categorize them differently without testing each one, which would require additional staffing 
resources. 
 
Are there permeable driveway surfaces? 
There are several widely accepted permeable surfaces available for use as a driveway and 
which would qualify for a stormwater credit.  The most common are permeable pavers, grass 
pavers, porous concrete, and porous asphalt.  For more information or examples of these 
please visit the City’s website at www.fallschurchva.gov/Stormwater or contact the Department 
of Public Works at (703) 248-5026. 
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